NOTES FROM THE MEETING OF THE 

PEDESTRIAN AND BICYCLE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Tuesday, September 3, 2013
1.  Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 6:38pm.

Present were: Committee members: Tom Reilly, Bob Page, Patricia Pigman, John Cox, Todd Fotsch and public participant Alex Frankel.

2.  Committee Organization 

The following Committee positions were approved: Ed Fotsch as Committee Chair, Tom Reilly as Vice Chair, and John Cox as Secretary. The Committee agreed that meeting note taking responsibility shall rotate among all committee members.  Bob Page agreed to take notes for this meeting.
3. Priority setting for the Committee (Continued from 8/22/2013)

Committee discussion acknowledged the significant breadth and scope of all issues that could potentially be included in the committee’s charter.  Each committee member then shared their individual answer to the question: “What would you like to see done first?”  In summary, the committee chose to focus on the following:

· Improve Safety: Consider solutions to problems with signage; helmet usage; safety challenges of Alexander Avenue; ferry port congestion.
· Complete Market Research: Identify community stakeholders; Verify current laws; Obtain safety incident reports; measure City revenue impact of ridership
4.  Public Comment

Alex Frankel suggested increased City encouragement of bicycle usage and preservation of pedestrian stairways.  Alex also encouraged the committee to consider the examples of cities in other countries that have fully embraced and encouraged bicycle ridership. 
5.  Discussion of initial responsibilities for Market Research

Ed Fotsch suggested Spencer Fotsch to complete safety incident and other research.  Bob Page and Tom Reilly volunteered to complete online and field polling of business and community stakeholders. All committee members agreed that further discussion on specific research and community polling techniques should be reviewed at the next meeting, and prior to any actual community outreach.
6.  Discussion/recommendation on how to fill the two non-voting member positions.

The committee agreed that further clarification of the roles & responsibilities of the non-voting members is necessary. 

7. Future Agenda Items:

Items suggested for further discussion at the next meeting included:

1. Consider approval of Committee name change to “Wheel & Walk.”

2. Review of more fully defined suggested research methods.
3. Persons of consideration for non-voting committee members.
4. Guest speaker suggestions.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:06pm.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, September 16th, at 6:30pm.
